
Fulwood St Peters CE Primary School and Nursery Child Friendly Online Safety 

Policy. 

Unlocking Potential with the keys of  

Respect, Compassion, Kindness, Courage, Forgiveness and Love 

 

The school Council have developed this policy with the aim of keeping children safe on the internet at 

home and at school.  We have written a set of safety rules for online use by pupils and to make sure 

children know what to do if something online makes them worried. These rules will be shared by School 

Council members and will be visible in classrooms and the IT suite. The School Council will review these 

rules annually. made available to pupils and kept under constant review.  All members of staff are 

responsible for explaining the rules and their implications.   

What are the dangers of children going online?  

We could see or hear things that are not suitable for children. 

People on the internet can pretend that they are someone else.  

People could ask for personal information, which is dangerous.  

 Not everybody on the internet is kind. 

 EYFS/KS1 Classroom Online Safety Rules 

Our Golden Rules for Staying Safe with ICT 

We only use the Internet when a trusted adult is with us. 

We are always respectful and kind when using online tools. 

We always make careful choices when we use the Internet. 

We always ask a trusted adult if we need help using the Internet. 

We always tell a trusted adult if we find something that upsets us. 

KS2 Classroom Online Safety Rules 

Our Golden Rules for Staying Safe with ICT 

We always ask permission before using the Internet. 

We only use the Internet when a trusted adult is around. 

We immediately close/minimize any page we are uncomfortable with ( if possible switch off the monitor) 

We always tell an adult if we see anything we are uncomfortable with. 

We only communicate online with people a trusted adult has approved. 

All our online communications are polite and friendly. 

We never give out our own, or others’, personal information or passwords and are very careful with the 

information that we share online. 

We only use programmes and content which have been installed by the school. 

We know how to report anything that makes us feel uncomfortable. 

REPORT AND REMOVE _ follow the link to Childline 

 https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/report-remove/ 

SANCTIONSBreaking the rules will result in a short or permanent ban on Internet use 

1. Additional  action may be added if  inappropriate language or behavior is used. 

2. When applicable, police or local authorities may have to be involved. 

3. Missing break, golden time. 

 

 By School Council  13/11/2023 


